Single Agenda Item 08.04.19

Pupils in attendance – CHa, KKa, BCu, SCl, RiaL, CLa, LDi
Apologies  - All pupils invited did attend
Staff in attendance – BBa, JHa, LCr
Agenda (actions in red)
Welcome – Bev welcomed the Council and explained today’s meeting regards a single agenda item
Review of previous meeting N/A
Agenda: Staff Tolerance towards physical assault and Impact of Mental Health and Well-being
Prior to Mr Cross being invited into the Council it was explained to the members the reasoning for today’s meeting.  As a member of staff I had concerns that staff tolerance is quite high.
Mr Cross spoke to Council
Mr Cross explained to council the reason for today’s meeting.  It was brought to his attention that staff at Elmwood School are tolerant of pupils at Elmwood; following on from this information, Mr Cross had spoken to a member of staff and asked them how they are feeling following the physical intervention which had taken place that day.  The member of staff replied ‘I am ok, it’s a day at Elmwood’ Mr Cross explained to Council that this member of staff had been punched several times during the intervention process.  Mr Cross explained that he felt staff were tired and they go home tired; he explained that staff absences have been quite high lately; is this because they are exhausted?  Mr Cross explained that Bev is an advocate for pupils’ mental health and well-being and equally she is an advocate for staff well-being hence the need to support where possible.
Question to Council
[bookmark: _GoBack]Do you feel staff are too tolerant of physical assault?
LDi immediately said yes, he felt that even during a crisis a physical assault on a member of staff e.g. a punch is not acceptable. He also stated that Paul does a lot of emotional coaching and supports LDi during medication changes. 
RLew feels that staff are overly tolerant especially as some pupils can be negative in order to gain a staff’s attention. She felt that some pupils are very difficult and they crave a staff’s time. This can be tiring on the member of staff.
BCu said staff support him in School. He said Mr Wood is supportive and pupils expect a lot from him.
CLa has recently had a medication break; staff have been particularly supportive of him in School as he realises he has struggled with this.  This has mostly impacted at home however in School staff have been particularly strong with their support and understanding
What do council feel should be the consequence of violence towards staff during a physical intervention and unprovoked assault?
· If the same person over a term is verbally abusive to staff, they should have a reflection session
· If a pupil assaults staff during a physical intervention they require a reflective session
· If the pupil assaults 3 times during 3 physical interventions, then police should be called to have a stern conversation with the pupil. 
· Preventative work also to be carried out with the YOT.  Pupils to be educated and understand what GBH is and ABH and how this impacts on them and others
· An unprovoked assault on any member of staff should result in minimal 3-day exclusion and police to be called
· Permanent exclusion if the pupil continues unprovoked assaults on staff
· If a member of staff is hurt – no free time for the pupil for that day
· If there is no reason for the assault on the member of staff ie. pupil not in crisis there should be an instant 2-day exclusion
· If pupils are causing disruptions in lessons, then parents should be called in for a parent meeting. 
Do pupils in the School feel supported?
· All of the council felt that staff at Elmwood support pupils above and beyond our remit
· They felt that School pick up all of the online problems which cause pupils to fall out/fight end of day.  This should not be School’s responsibility and should be bounced immediately to parents. Some of the members felt that parents of some children are not as supportive as others however the responsibility should lie with them. Letters MUST go out to parents if the online abuse is impacting School; They also spoke about social service input if parents are not taking their responsibilities seriously
Is there anything more we as a School can do to support staff and pupils?
· Reflection sessions following an incident need to be VISABLE to those affected by a pupil’s behaviour to allow for a sense of fairness thus preventing animosity.
· Some council members felt that a staff member who has to manage behaviour or is in physical interventions regularly should have a break; they suggested an easier group the next day. Discussion quickly led to this not being fair as this penalises other pupils
· Reflection sessions on a Friday should not be missed; they still need to happen on another day.
· The ultimate line; they all felt that a punch even a crisis is not acceptable and staff tolerance is too high if they accept this to be the norm.
· Staff reporting needs to be strong to allow a meaningful reflective session.
· If 2 pupils fight all council were adamant this should result in THEIR taxi being called late. Responsibility should go back to parent if their child is not safe to transport home due to their aggression. It should not be staff’s responsibility to transport home
